Sault Naturalists Executive Meeting September 9, 2010
Location: SSM Civic Centre, Sault, Ontario

Call to order:  7:00 p.m.

Participants:  Helen Hutchinson, Val Walker, Cliff Walwork, Gladys Walwork, Tony Walker, Don Hall, Robert Cohen, John Lehman and Donna Ryckman-Rooney.  Gail Andrew and Harvey Robbins sent their regrets.
Review of Minutes from Last Meeting.  Action: Donna will make changes and send out the corrected version.  Minutes are accepted with the corrections by Robert Cohen.  Seconded by John Lehman. 
Items to be Added to the Agenda-  Coordination of migration data along Lake Superior.
Committee Reports
Membership report- Val presented Harvey’s report.  See attachment #1 Sept.2010.  Harvey is seeking direction from the executive regarding expired memberships and how to suggest renewal of membership to past members.  Action: The executive suggest that Harvey write a letter to remind past members about renewing their memberships. Perhaps a nature picture could be added to the letter.  Donna has the Naturalist letterhead if Harvey wants it.  
Financial Report – Gail sent the Treasurer’s Report.  See attachment #2, Sept. 2010.  It was noted that one GIC is due November, 2010.  The report was accepted as submitted.  
The Platform account is for maintenance of the wildlife viewing platforms.  Robert stated the condition of the boardwalk in Echo Bay may need some work.   Action:  Tony will contact the township office in Echo Bay regarding the condition of the boardwalk and tower in Echo Bay.  
Field Trip Secretary – A lapse notice was received for the field trip insurance.  
Action: Donna will deliver the invoice to Gail Andrew for payment.  

Val sent out outing mailings in August.  She requests reimbursement for the postages.  Action:  Gail to reimburse Val for the postage.
Program Committee – John is looking for a speaker for the annual meeting in February.  John will be following up some leads.  The December meeting will have a theme of “the story behind the picture.”  
Wiki – If people give John reports he will post them on the wiki.  He has been trying to add information for birders as well.  
Photos for the Archives – Action:   Donna and Gladys will try to access the Flickr account to identify pictures that could be made into hardcopy.  
Observation Secretary
Linda has resigned as Observation Secretary.  Action: Don to check with Dave to see if a thank you card has been sent to her for her efforts.  Action:  Robert will draft a job description for the next executive meeting.  He will build on what has been done in the past.  We want to encourage people to talk about birds and what people are seeing in nature when they are at meetings.  These observations could be put up on the Wiki.    We need to find a new Observation Secretary.  

Regional Meeting of Ontario Nature
Tony Walker reviewed the Regional Meetings agenda and outlined the purpose of the meetings.  He requires $108.50 plus $100.00 (estimated) for gas to attend.  Given that the funds are over $100.00 we will have to have a motion at the general meeting on Sept. 14 for this.  Action:  Don to advise Dave Euler that this needs to be brought forward at the meeting. 
Bird Check List
Action:  Tony to bring a proof and a quote of the Bird checklist to the next meeting so the costs and an estimated date of completion can be known.  This is a Sault Naturalist printing project. 
Constitution
Dave has completed all the changes in the Constitution suggested by members and it will be sent to club members and a vote will be taken based on the procedures in it, which will probably be at the Annual Meeting in February
“An Amendment to this constitution may be made at an Annual Meeting of the Club by a two-thirds vote of members present, notice having been sent to the Secretary, who shall present it at a meeting of the Board of Directors at least two months previous to such Annual Meeting.  Notification of a proposed Amendment shall be posted electronically and/or via a printed newsletter at least one month before the Annual Meeting at which a vote on the Amendment is to be taken.”

Action:  Dave to bring the amendment and read it at several general meetings to inform persons of the change in-advance of the annual meeting.  
Action:  Dave to give a copy of the current constitution and the amendment to John Lehman (electronically) so John can post the constitution and changes on the Wiki.  

Michigan Nature Association

 Stan Juchta contacted Gladys concerning work with the Lakeside Daisy.  He and his associates have managed to germinate some seeds and will be attempting to establish a plot of these plants further away from the road.  There may be an opportunity for us to assist with this project.  Action:  Gladys to share the Lakeside Daisy story with the membership on Tuesday night.  Action: Don to make sure Dave knows to ask Gladys about the Lakeside Daisy on Tuesday.  
Ontario’s Biodiversity Charter
Ontario Nature is proposing a Biodiversity Charter and is asking all clubs and individuals to sign it.  It will be presented to the Ontario government.  Action:  As Club representative, Tony Walker  to find out about this Charter and then be prepared to present it to the Club at the September 14 meeting.
Other items
Action:  Gail to prepare a cheque for Paul Rossi for $60.00 for the Sept. 14 meeting.  

Robert Cohen raised the issue that we collect data on birds and wildlife but how do we co-ordinate the data on migration along Lake Superior.   Action:  Tony to call some of the main birders and discuss this with them.  He will report back to us.  

Helen mentioned that Wishart Park is fairly clean.  The trail still needs to be walked to see the condition.  Action:  Helen to bring this up to the membership on Tuesday.  

Also it was noted that past active member Arnet Mower is in Tendercare in Sault Michigan and Noreen Towers is in the Davey Home, driftwood, third floor.    
Action:  Dave to mention where these past members are now living incase naturalists wish to visit them.  
Next meeting is October 7, 2010.

